
 
 

 

 
Vale Brian Wilkins, PHF 

Brian Joined our Club 
17 July 2007 

 

 
Vale PP Ken Matthews, PHF  
12 Dec 1937 - 14 June 2022 

Ken Joined our Club  
3 June 1981, 

President 1986-87. 
 

Funeral; Thursday 23 June 
11am, at Mollymook Surf Club. 

 
21 June; NO MEETING 

 
28 June; TBA 

Introduction: John Payne 
Vote of Thanks: Guy Porter 

 
Future Programs:   
 
 

July is Rotary’s Transition Month, New Rotary Year 
 
5 Jul; New Rotary Year 
Under the Leadership of Rebecca Cameron 
 
12 Jul; TBA 
19 Jul; TBA 
23 Jul; Club Changeover at DLC, luncheon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deb Fondacaro wishes to thank all the partners who have attended the Harmony restaurant on Tuesday 14 June 2022, 
good food and a lovely get together. The evening was great chance to catch up, Deb hopes to organise another 

evening for PE Beck Cameron before Christmas 2022. Once again Deb was very obliged for the partners’ attendance. 
 

Unhappy note; I have been advised by President Tony Fondacaro of the following members’ resignation:   
Murry Conran, Kirra Dowling, Stephen Hladio, Trevor Schofield, Grant Schultz and Jeni Wilkins. 

 

14 June 2022 meeting’s report 
 

Meeting opened by PP Phil Brown who welcomed members and guests Con and Denise Pappas, Ace Schultz, Elise Speirs, 
Alexander Woodcock and new member Nathaniel Woodcock.   
- PP Phil informed members of apologies from President Tony as he is still recovering from a visit to the dentist late last week.   
- PP Phil Brown informed members of the passing of two valued, respected and much-loved members of our club with PP Ken 

Matthews PHF and Brian Wilkins PHF, our sympathy and love are with the families of PP Ken and Brian at this time. 
- PP Phil Brown read out a letter from PP Wayne Fry to correct his wrong interpretation of the 85 rule at last week’s meeting. 
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 June is Rotary’s Fellowship Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
2 July Sat District Changeover, Mittagong 

23 July Sat Club Changeover, Lunch, at the 
DLC 

27-31 June 
2023  RI Convention, Melbourne 

Birthdays: 25 June; Beryl Wade, 26 June; Margaret Wilford, 3 July; John Goggins.                
Anniversaries: None. 

à à  From July 2022 ß ß 
PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Bev Nicholas 

on 0450 392 967, beverley_nicholas@hotmail.com  
by NOON on Monday.  PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to  

Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, 
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au  by NOON on Monday.  

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:beverley_nicholas@hotmail.com
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Simon Brown gave the Rotary toast 

Secretary PE Bec Cameron; email from ShelterBox Australia reminding clubs that it is World Refugee Day in a few weeks, also 
how the donations are used overseas, some of the donations go towards kits for refugees including toiletries, matches etc for 
when they flee, also ShelterBox is organising a fundraising walk along the Great Ocean Road, Victoria in March 2023.   
- District 9705 is looking at a project in Fuji installing solar panels information on project for next board meeting.   
- Rotary Zone 8 Conference is being held in Canberra, 28th - 30th October 2022, registration now opened.   
- Blessing of the fleet Princess ball is being held this Saturday 18th June.  Assistance is required for the night.   

Youth Director Avril Pryor updated members on RYLA to be held from Saturday 3rd January to Friday 13th January 2023 venue 
is Murrumbateman Conference Centre. 

Rotarian Bev Nicholas gave members a short talk on her life.  Born and grew up in Tablelands near Armidale, spoke to members 
on her children and how she was blessed with good health and a good brain, gaining a scholarship to University in Armidale, met 
her husband Steve on the first day of teaching and have been together ever since, Bev and Steve have two daughters Kate and 
Aimee and 3 grandchildren with one on the way.  Bev was a teacher for 42 years.  Thank you, Bev for your 5-minute talk and 
thank you for your dedication to teaching. 

Induction of new member Nathaniel Woodcock, PP Phil had the pleasure and honour of inducting Nathaniel Woodcock to the 
club, explain the values and understanding behind being a Rotarian.  Nathaniel was welcomed by fellow Rotarians.   
Nathaniel’s classification is Age Care and has been appointed to the Youth committee for the rest of this current Rotary year.             
                                                                                   

  
WELCOME NATHANIEL. 

End of meeting’s report by Yvonne Young  
 

FYI; Changing of the Guard, after 40 years, on 7 Sept 2022 of continuous membership of this great Club and the 
great Rotary organisation, this is my last Bulletin; I have been at the helm, compiling and distributing the Bulletin, on 
and off for decades, it has been gratifying to help and keep members in the loop and also for the Club’s history. 
I have advised the Board of my decision in March 2022, which also includes ceasing the following; compiling the Changeover 
Bulletin, organising the Club Directory, the 45 Club, various rosters, compiling the Club’s history, Facebook, updating the 
Club website which I started, uploading every Bulletin on the website, preparing-printing  the attendance list, compiling the 
Club records, birthdates and anniversaries, preparing the 50th and 60th Club Anniversary Books, organising the Zoom 
meetings (hopefully we will never need Zoom), taking weekly photos and scanning old photos since our Club’s Charter night 
in 1960, updating RI, RDU and D9705 Club records, preparing-printing certificates to awardees, …  to name a few.  
All these duties I volunteered to do over the years for my respect and love to Rotary and this Club. 
My decision doesn’t reflect in any way on the incoming Board, but it is time for new volunteers.  
I hope other member(s) will take over this essential publication (Bulletin) and please members put your hand up and take 
over my other jobs. 
Thank you, John Hozack for printing the Bulletin for the last few years, since I stopped printing them around 2015. 
I would like to thank Yvonne Young for taking the meetings’ notes and a few other members who have helped out with taking 
notes; Avril Pryor, Beck Cameron and Louise Garrett.  
I thank the members who have read, over the years, my Bulletins. 
I will still be the editor and publish my monthly Newsletter “Rotary on The Move’, which I started in July 2010, and is 
distributed to Rotary Leaders in our Zone 8 and all over the world.   
YIR Issa Shalhoub. 
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